
Faculty Senate Minutes 

January 17, 2013 
 

Call to Order:  Chair Chatham called the meeting to order at 4:12 pm; Riggle Room, ADUC 
 

Senators Absent:  Ray Bailey, David Butz, Scott Wymer 

 

Due to class commitments Janelle Hare will be unable to serve on the Senate for the spring 2013 

semester; David Smith will sit in for her for this semester. 

 

Ignacio Birriel resigned from the Senate; Michael Dobranski will complete this term which ends in August 

and also serve on the Senate Academic Issues Committee this semester. 
 

Minutes:  Senator Abell moved to approve the minutes of December 6, 2012 as submitted.  Senator 

Chapman seconded the motion. Motion passed.       
 

Reports: 
 

Chair’s Report:   

 Chair Chatham reminded the Senators of the absence policy for Senate meetings.  If a Senator is 

unable to attend a meeting they should notify the Senate Chair and Secretary.  If they choose another 

Senator to be their proxy for voting purposes, this must be communicated in writing to the Chair prior 

to the meeting.  The Constitution states that a Senator may be removed from the Senate for three 

consecutive absences or five total absences.  With notification to the Chair, absences for illness, 

professional conferences, etc., are excused. 
 

Provost’s Report:   

 Provost Hughes talked about the retention initiative.  She noted that MSU had 88.8% retention of 

freshmen from fall to spring semesters.  This number reflects students enrolled for spring, not 

necessarily paid or actually attending classes.  MSU is also on track to meet the graduation target for 

spring commencement 2013. 

 Provost Hughes is working on the budget request for next year.  She has been and will be meeting 

with Deans, Chairs and heads of non-academic units in Academic Affairs. 

A question and answer time followed. 

 

Regent’s Report:   

 Regent Morrison discussed budget issues in the Financial Summary & Reporting Guidelines 2011-2012.  

One item of concern to Regent Morrison and the Senators was the ratio of increase of the budget for 

Athletics compared to Academic Affairs. 

 Chair Chatham will request a copy of the Financial Summary & Reporting Guidelines 2011-2012 for 

each Senator. 

 Regents will have a retreat in February  

 March 14 will be the quarterly meeting 

 May 2 will be a work session 

 June 6 will be a BOR meeting 
 

Announcements:   

 

Senator McCormick distributed a flyer and booklet about the American Association of University Women 

(AAUW).  A local AAUW CAVE RUN BRANCH has been created.  AAUW is also open to students.  Student 

membership is free.  A membership recruiting event will be held at the Fuzzy Duck/Coffee Tree Books on 

Monday, January 28, 2013, 4-6 pm. 

 

Senator Chapman reported that four ROTC cadets will be traveling to Africa this summer on a mission trip. 

 

The Provost announced that Danielle Story won the Undergraduate Social Activism Award from the 

national organization Sociologists for Women in Society (SWS).  She will attend the Winter Meeting in 

Tamaya, NM to receive the award. 

 

Adjournment:  5:15 p.m. 


